Minutes of the Aerobics and Fitness Section AGM

Sunday 16th October 2005

3pm, University Club 

Attendees

President - Rachel Baker [RB] 

Secretary - Gillian Hamnett [GH]

Instructors: Toney Darron [TD], Sarah Perry [SP], Silvano Bavia [SB], Stephanie Yezek [SY], Sarah Shalts [SS]

AFS Members

Apologies 

Treasurer - Michele Smith 

Instructor – Andrea Search

1) Vote in AFS Committee

The committee, President, Secretary and Treasurer, was officially voted in for 2005-6 as above. The need for a Safety Officer was discussed, and the principal responsibilities seemed to be undertaking a Risk Assessment on the MPR and ensuring that all instructors were First Aid trained and possessed Insurance. GH voluntereed to take some of this work on.

2) MPR hire and finances

· Classes

Since the University Club has introduced a rent charge for the MPR (effective from Nov 2005), we as a section need to revise our timetabling policy. Some of our classes, particularly 'Aerobics' are not profitable even though they are popular.The size of the room precludes any more than 7 participants. Yet to cover costs (£36 per hour) every class requires 10 members. Clearly some classes will therefore never be profitable, but it would be unfair to members to cancel them outright. 

· Profitability

Instead it was decided that new classes, particularly for new instructors, should be reviewed after 4 weeks to assess their profitability. We are no longer able to make a profit since the Club introduced rent, and our residual profit from 2004-5 will only support a few loss-making classes for a limited time. Any new classes which attract fewer than 7 members during Oxford University term-time (10 weeks) during their first month should be discontinued. Other classes should also be monitored in case attendance slides. 

We shall wait until after the Club has reviewed the rent scheme (in the new year) before making a decision about whether to raise ticket prices. Both RB and SP were anxious not to do this in ordeer to retain membership.

· Quality of the facilities

The quality of the MPR was also discussed, particularly the temperature for yoga classes. SP pointed out that since the section was now a paying customer to the club (in rent), it should be the club's responsibility to accommodate our needs. RB agreed with her but pointed out that sometimes the time and effort spending chasing club staff was not worthwhile. It certainly would be quicker to buy some heaters for the MPR from section funds, but there is a possibility that the club already owns one (RB to e-mail Barabara Gibson). The early morning yoga classes have also been causing some friction with Reception, due to their unwillingness to serve customers at this time. One solution may be to put the 'membership form' on the website for people to download and complete before coming to a class. GH to contact Reception about this.

3) Equipment

Besides heaters, which would cost £80, the profit remaining from 2004-5 could also be used to buy new equipment, but only a limited amount. RB requested £150-200 on 'Stability Pods', and SP £160 for yoga mats. This was agreed by members present (RB and SP to purchase equipment).

4) New Instructors

Three new potential instructors were introduced to the meeting: Silvano Bavia (Step), Stephanie Yezek (yoga), Sarah Shalts (pilates and dance). RB informed the group that all instructors needed to be insured and first aid trained. Once this is confirmed contracts can be signed. Hopefully having a second yoga instructor would relieve pressure on some of Sarah's yoga classes.

5) Taster Day

The taster day was set for Friday 28th Oct, primarily for new instructors to pilot their classes. Everyone should e-mail RB with free slots. Teaching would be free but SP and RB would keep their paying classes: yoga and aerotone.

6) A.O.B.

SP suggested that we confirm term dates and holidays now. The Club is closing 22nd Dec to 3rd Jan so we need to work around this.

